Regular Meeting
May 28, 2015

Council Vice President Allison called to order the regular meeting of the Flemington Borough Council.  Flemington Borough Council present May 28th, 2015; Mayor Durkin; Paul LaRocque; Albert Hill; Wayne Allison, Traci Kuntz and Steve Hoy.  Also present were William Brungard, JR Probst, Jo LaRocque and residents from the City of Lock Haven: Hailey and Joshua Fravel and Jan and James Rice.  Absent were Mary Ann Dion and Sheila Weaver. 
MINUTES – LaRocque motioned to approve the May 14th, 2015, meeting minutes; Kuntz seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
PUBLIC COMMENT 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Johnson Deed of Dedication – Faulkner to follow up.

Park Program – Hoy motioned to approve the hiring of Hannah Edwards for Recreation Program Supervisor for the 2015 season (Previously referred Drew Sheddy is unavailable to accept the position).  Hoy motioned to approve the hire; LaRocque seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
NEW BUSINESS


Burning Violation Reported – Residents from Youngs Avenue in the City of Lock Haven spoke regarding a burning issue on Shady Lane.  Hoy was called by the residents and witnessed the suspected violation.  The residents will send their videos and photos to the Borough’s email.  Hoy motioned that we forward the evidence to Faulkner for his review/advice and pursue citations as necessary; Kuntz seconded.  Motion carried 4-1 with Allison voting “no”.
COMMITTEE REPORTS


Sewer – The Committee is expected to investigate infiltration issues throughout the borough.

Streets – The Committee will meet with Damon Wagner on June 9th of PennDot to review the TurnBack Program proposal.  The Committee also reported that the Sturdevant Street paving is underway.

“Hi Neighbor” Committee – The Committee reported that their sandwich sale went well.  Council appointed a committee (Mayor Durkin, Allison, LaRocque and Hoy) to address guidelines for them to follow under the Borough.
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
ADJOURN:    Kuntz motioned to adjourn; LaRocque seconded.  Motion unanimously carried.
ATTEST:
Charity H. Walizer-Etters
Secretary/Treasurer

